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______________________________________________________________
Meeting held on Tuesday, 5th April 2011
Members:
Terry Kavanagh (Chair), Nick Slater, Paula Powditch, Maddy Buckley, Andrew Cooney, Leah Graham, Kevin Ryan, Margaret Tomlinson
Apologies:
Elaine Hobby, Marsha Meskimmon, Will Spinks, Ludie Stafford Jones, Jon Walker
In attendance:
Amelia Beavis-Harrison 
_________________________________________________________________________________
	1.
	Apologies
Apologies were noted. 

	Action



	2.
	Minutes
ACM2010/11-A1
The minutes of the Arts Committee Meeting held on 19th January 2011 were approved.


	

	3.

4.

5.
.

6.
7.
	Matters arising from the minutes and not appearing elsewhere on the agenda
Key appointments to the new School of Arts, English and Drama have now been made. Sophie Crouchman will be the Operations Manager with Andrew Selby appointed as Head of Department for the Arts and Elaine Hobby as Head of Department for English and Drama.
Chair’s business
a. Arts Space Development
Professor Kavanagh reported that the development of a new arts space was encountering problems due to the budget being insufficient to deliver the proposed redevelopment

Nick Slater described the background to the development of a new arts; he made reference to the strategic plan for the University which outlines a commitment to the arts over a ten year period. 

The budget for the redevelopment of the Cope Auditorium has recently been questioned by the Quantity Surveyor meaning the initial budget of £390k does not cover the proposed work outlined by nOffice.  A further request for funding will be made to enable the work to go ahead as planned.  
It was argued that to only fund part of the redevelopment would be a false economy as you would fail to achieve the intended objectives. The creation of a new arts space would increase the arts ‘offer’, bring together the different elements in one space, significantly increase the visibility of the arts on campus and increase engagement with staff, students and the local community  
Terry Kavanagh stated the budget was modest, and the plans have already been reduced to save costs. The shortfall in funding and a request for additional support will be made to Operations Committee Terry noted that it is important that the plans are not stalled. 
Arts Centre
a. Directors Report
Current Programme

Nick Slater reported on the current programme, Folk Variations, that responds to research around identity and folk culture being undertaken by Julian Wolfrey’s in the English and Drama department.  There have been four commissions in response to the theme, consisting of films and performances.  An event on May 7th will see a number of the works being presented along with music and related workshops.
The attendance for concerts has been good, with Nicola Benedetti selling out. 
Future Programme

The following programme will explore the crossover with visual and performance practice. It will begin with a symposium looking at this area followed by a day of performance lectures. The performances will include both literal and abstract interpretations of the performance lecture, and will be complemented by a film archive. 

A notable performance in the programme will be from Michael Pinchbeck and Neil Swettenham form the English and Drama department who are responding to the Richard Forman archive held by the University.

Branding

The branding guidelines have been published for the University. Loughborough University Arts acknowledges the need for these guidelines but recognise this has serious implications on the Radar programmes visibility. The implications mean the loss of the Radar logo and being restricted to two fonts. Recognition of the programme being public facing and a part of the arts community should be acknowledged as being a creative entity is not the same as being a University department. 
If the Radar identity is lost it will lessen the opportunities for external funding, as it will appear subsumed within the University. 

Terry Kavanagh acknowledged the potential problem of loss of identity and suggested the guidelines could be interpreted, as they are there to enhance the visibility of the University, and as long as this is acknowledged, does not believe there should be a problem. Terry debates that Radar even has a logo as it is not a brand. He suggests there should be a gatekeeper who reflects different needs at the University.
Andrew Cooney states the guidelines are more flexible than they appear, and are more flexible than the 1996 guidelines which are outdated, the current ones are meant to adapt and change. He states all secondary logos must go and the repetition of logos in the same location on a document, website etc is being phased out. 
Nottingham University and Warwick have outward facing presences that contain logos and are successfully integrated into their University structure. 

Staffing

Loughborough University Arts have been successful in receiving funding for an internship post for six months to cover the Spoken Word element of the arts programme alongside marketing activity. The position will be aimed at recent English and Drama students and would start in September / October. 
Public Art

The Design Centre have commissioned a new piece of public art from Mariele Neudecker which will be a resin tree, made from a material that retains light so that it can glow in the dark. It will be located outside the building. It was suggested that it would be a good idea to create an opportunity for a student to work on this with the artist and that an exhibition of her work could support the commission.
Funding

Cultural Olympiad have funded the After Gold programme of Japanese art in 2012 with £25,000. The programme development has begun as artists have started to visit the University and put forward proposals. 

Any Other Business

Student Involvement with Loughborough University Arts has improved particularly with the introduction of a Professional Practice module integrated into the Fine Art students course which will being in October.

Terry Kavanagh indicates that there needs to be more documentation of this and suggests a paper is presented at the next Arts Committee Meeting outlining options for student involvement. Charnwood Arts should be involved with this.

Maddy Buckley informed the committee of the Free Fest Weekend which will occur on 7th May and is interested in expanding the arts involvement with this, and where the crossover will occur with the Folk Variations project. 

Date of Next Meeting
The forthcoming meetings which are held in Meeting Room 2, in Hazelrigg, will be confirmed
END
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